St Vincent's Catholic Primary School





Finlay Avenue, Penketh, Warrington. WA5 2PN

Tel: 01925 726544

Temporary E-mail: office@stvincentsprimary.org

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

Head Teacher: Mr Dominic Vernon







Sunday 7th June 2020

DELAY TO PLANS FOR WIDER RE-OPENING

Dear Parents and Carers,

Please accept my apologies for contacting you on a Sunday afternoon, and for the late notice of this information, however I feel it is important to keep you up to date with recent information so that you can make any necessary changes to your own plans as required.

This afternoon I have taken a call from the Local Authority who, in light of all information available, has taken the decision to delay plans for schools to re-open gradually to Reception, Year 1 and Year 6.

Our plan at St Vincent's was to begin welcoming children back to school from tomorrow, Monday 8th June, starting with Year 1. This is now **not** happening. Once we have received further information from the Local Authority, I will publish revised plans and timescales on how we will gradually welcome back Reception, Year 1 and Year 6.

Our provision for key worker / vulnerable children continues as it has done throughout the lockdown period, so if you have already let us know of your needs for the coming week, this is not impacted by changes to the wider re-opening. However, please note that key worker/vulnerable children will now be located in our Year 2 classroom rather than in Year 3 / 5 classrooms.

Many thanks for your patience and support in what is a very complex situation.

Take care and stay safe,

Mr Dominic Vernon

Head Teacher